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Remote Learning Questionnaire  
As always at Primrose Hill, evaluating and improving everything we 

do is essential to our ethos - so we need you help on how we can 

make our Remote Learning even better and what you have found 

successful so far, Please do take a minute to complete it. Please also have a 

look at our website for some news on Remote Learning!   

http://www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk/  

Hi all- what a busy week! I can't believe it is only the end of Week 4! Thank you again for all your hard work, 

commitment and dedication to ensuring your children are supported at home with their remote learning - we 
couldn't do our job without you! I have had another wonderful week attending some of zoom sessions- I still 

have some classes to get through and I can't wait! This week I enjoyed a dance party in Grasshoppers, reading 
The Three Little Pigs with Froglets, learning phonics with Ladybirds and playing games with Woodpeckers- which 

I won!! Although it is such a challenging time, I find these moments of seeing the children and feeling like I am in 
the classroom with them so joyous- they leave me feeling so happy and positive. As we go further into lockdown, I think we all 

need to continue to focus on finding moments of pure joy and happiness. As one of our children told me today: We are strong, 

we can get through this! Mireille 

Parent Governor Elections 
As we mentioned in last week's newsletter, there are 2 new 

spaces for our Parent Governors. We have closed the 

application process at 3pm today and we will aim to get the 

voting form to you by Wednesday 3rd February. I will announce 

our new Parent Governors in next week's newsletter.  

Extension of Lockdown and Remote Learning  
You may have seen in news this week, that Boris Johnson 

has setting a target for schools to open on Monday 8th 

March, therefore delaying the original opening of February 

19th. As soon as the guidance comes out (so far we have 

only been informed via press release) we will start planning. 

The date of a full reopening of school has not been 

confirmed, and I will keep you updated on any new guidance as and when I 

receive it. Until then, we will aim to reopen on Monday the 8th March, 

continuing with Remote Learning for 2 weeks after half term. We can't wait 

until we can see you all again!!  

In School Provision  
As you are all aware we are still opened for children 

of our critical workers and our most vulnerable 

children- we have one of the highest attendance in 

Camden. Although we have enough staff to safely 

run in school provision, this has an impact on 

Remote Learning, as we also need staff 

to successfully run this from home for 

the majority of our children. With our 

new Zoom sessions, we need at least 

2 adults on each Zoom session, 

therefore if we are at full capacity at 

school with staff and someone is 

absent due to any other illness, we can not  always 

re-staff the in school provision. I therefore have to 

close Bubbles due to staff absences, as always this 

will be my last resort and I will endeavour to give 

families as much notice as possible. Please be patient 

and support us with this.  

Holocaust Memorial Day     
This week we commemorated Holocaust 

Memorial Day (HMD), which takes place 

on 27th January each year and is a time to 

remember the millions of people murdered during the Holocaust. 

Holocaust Memorial Day is a time when we seek to learn the 

lessons of the past so that we can create a safer future for 

everyone. Holocaust Memorial Day 2021 asks us all to ‘be the 

light in the darkness’. It encourages everyone to consider 

different kinds of ‘darkness’, for example, identity-based 

persecution, misinformation, denial of justice; and different ways 

of ‘being the light’, for example, resistance, acts of solidarity, 

rescue and illuminating mistruths. If you would also like to show 

your support of this and take a minute to remember this time, 

please light a candle at home together.  

I was so happy 

to see my 

birthday card 

had been 

received! 

Nursery Admission 
If you or someone you know have a child born 

between Sept 2017 and Aug 2018, they may be eligible 

for a space in our 3-4 year old Nursery, Froglets! Applications can 

be found on our website http://www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk/

school-information/admissions/ or you can email Lyra on 

admissions@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk for more information. 

mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk
http://www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk/​ /PRM-FP01/Users$/Admin/Sfarqi01/2019%20Summer%20Term%20(2)
http://www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk/school-information/admissions/
http://www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk/school-information/admissions/
mailto:admissions@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk


Mental Health Awareness Week  
If you watched my assembly, and it's not too late - check it out on 

our YouTube Channel, you will know that next week is Mental 

Health Awareness Week next week. On Wednesday 3rd February, 

we will celebrate this week by wearing our clothes inside out. This helps us to 

reflect on the fact that even though we may look OK on the outside, on the inside 

we may need some help. During this challenging and worrying time, it is more 

important than ever to focus on our wellbeing and having good mental health. The 

teachers will be doing some activities around this next week and my assembly on 

Monday will come from here: https://www.childrensmentalhealthweek.org.uk/  

Please have a look at this website for free resources for families.  

Helping small local businesses 

We would like to let you 

know about Lisaas Kitchen 

which is a local business you 

can support by ordering 

homemade cakes or savoury 

treats from them. They do 

home deliveries which is very 

convenient during this time. Check 

out their Instagram  

@lisaas_kitchen. <3 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

This message is only for families who do NOT already receive Free School Meals 

We are very aware that Covid-19 may have impacted on the employment status and income of many of our families, and that some 

of you may now be claiming benefits where you were not before. 

If you think you may be eligible for Free School Meal Vouchers (see criteria below) Lyra can check this for you. Please email 

your full name, date of birth and national insurance number as soon as possible to admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk 

PLEASE NOTE: if you are ALREADY in receipt of free school meals, you do NOT need to check again.  

Your child may be eligible to get free school meals if you receive any of the following: 

 Income Support 

 Income-based Jobseeker’s Allowance 

 Income-related Employment and Support Allowance 

 Support under Part VI of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999 

 The guaranteed element of Pension Credit 

 Child Tax Credit (provided you’re not also entitled to Working Tax Credit and have an annual gross income of no more than 

£16,190) 

 Working Tax Credit run-on - paid for 4 weeks after you stop qualifying for Working Tax Credit 

 Universal Credit - your household income must be less than £7,400 a year (after tax and excluding any benefits you get). 

Kind regards from the Admin Team 
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